
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

August 24, 2023 
 
MEMORANDUM:  
 
To:  All Prospective Bidders  
 
From:  Administrator of the Courts  
 
Subject: Amendment No. 2 
  Re: IFB 23-09; X-Ray Scanner & Walk Through Metal Detector  
 
Below are responses to questions submitted to my office: 
 

1. Kindly clarify the vibration shock absorbers.  
 
            Response: The wheels on the x-ray scanner shall be shock-absorbing wheels 

which will reduce the shock and vibration transferred to the x-ray 
scanner.  

 
2. We use either an internal AVR or UPS protection for the computer component of the x-

ray. Is the required UPS an internal component or to be used for the whole x-ray machine? 
 
Response: The UPS requirement is for the protection of the entire x-ray machine, 

computer and its components. The end goal is for the protection of 
the entire machine. What ever can provide the best protection from 
power outages and glitches.  

 
3. What is the required back-up time for the UPS? 

 
Response: 30-45 min. back-up time for the UPS is required.  

 
4. Clarification with the mobile heavy-duty rollers. Are these heavy-duty roller caster for the 

x-ray? Or are these the roller tables attached to the x-ray scanner machine at the entry or 
exit tunnel? Usually, the rollers (and x-ray conveyor) are capable of handling bags and 
packages going through the x-ray which can take up to 165kg of evenly distributed load. 

 
            Response: The heavy-duty roller casters are for the x-ray machine. The entry and 

exit tables must be either off the ground and/or have collapsible roller 
tables to allow for easy relocation.  

 
5. As for the NIJ Compliance, can we consider NIJ-0601.02 and/or NIJ-0601.03? 
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Response: To remain complaint with the NIJ walk through metal detector standards the 

Judiciary will require that the proposed equipment must meet the current 
required NIJ standards.  

 
Please be reminded that this Amendment shall be acknowledged in your bid. Failure to 
acknowledge this Amendment No. 2 shall result in disqualification from this IFB.  

 
Should you have any questions please contact the Procurement office at (671) 475-3393/3175 or 
email at jpcepeda@guamcourts.gov and/or mantonio@guamcourts.gov. 
  
 
 
 
      DANIELLE T. ROSETE 
 
 
cc: Bid File    
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